CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

13th MAY, 2002.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, J. Spink and A. Westwood

· GATSOS – Alan Westwood reported that Development Services had previously agreed with Greater Manchester Police that the City Council would upgrade the GATSOS as part of the Crime and Disorder Strategy and that the capital cost would be approximately £100k for which no provision had been made in the Capital Programme. AGREED  that John Spink investigate the possibility of leasing the equipment.

· LIFT – a report would be submitted to a future meeting of Cabinet on the City Council becoming a named partner.

· Lancastrian Hall – Alan Westwood reported that a report had been submitted to the last meeting of Directors on the future of the Lancastrian Hall, which would soon be submitted to Cabinet, in which it would be recommended that the accommodation was acquired by LIFT. If this was approved an alternative location for the Customer Contact Centre would need to be sought.

· Preparation for the CPA – Benefits Service:-

· Detailed Governments Benefits Performance Framework initiative designed to drive up performance in benefits administration.

· Contained proposals to invest short term resources to ensure effective response to recommendations contained in the report

· Alan Westwood had spoken to Cath Green who was relatively relaxed about the pump priming funding

· Alan outlined how he had been able to reduce Housing Benefit administration costs by 25%

· AGREED: That the report be noted and that approval be given to the allocation of £50k to the area of Benefits administration to inject momentum into the Service.

· COSSIG – that minutes of COSSIG be submitted to the meeting of this Group to be held on 27th May, 2002.

· Councillor Antrobus referred to the recent leaflet that had been published on “Guide to Members Allowances” and suggested that similar leaflets be produced on such topics as:-

· Use of Council computers

· Code of conduct

· Constitution 

· AGREED: To refer this matter to the Democratic Services Review Group

· AGREED: That the Communications Task Group be requested to consider similar leaflets detailing Council policies

· AGREED: That Salford Youth Service be granted permission to use the Council Crest on their long service award certificates

· Keith Clare reported on a request from Councillor A.K. Holt for agenda and reports for the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel to be posted to Members rather than expect Members to collect them from the Civic Centre. AGREED: That the matter be noted and that the previous decision that the papers be placed in the Members pigeon hole at the Civic Centre be re-affirmed.

· Members Allowances on outside bodies – AGREED: That John Spink write to all Members appointed to serve on outside bodies seeking details of the respect bodies scheme for the payment of allowances

· Reference was made to the fact that Members at Tameside published on the web site details of duties they had undertaken and meetings they had attended during the month. AGREED: Refer to the Democratic Services Review Group

· Councillor Antrobus submitted a pro forma which had been e-mailed to all function heads for comments prior to its introduction. The form would allow him to see where targets were either being or were failing to be met

· Alan Westwood to produce a list of Directorate policies

